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Support Offices (RSO) 
Meeting 

7th UN-SPIDER Regional Support Offices (RSO) Meeting 

In accordance with the cooperation 
agreement between the United 
Nations Office for Outer Space 
Affairs (UNOOSA) and the Asian 
Disaster Reduction Center (ADRC) 
signed on June 2009 on the 
establishment of the ADRC UN-
SPIDER Regional Support Office 
(RSO), said RSO has been 
established on the ADRC premises 
and is being operated by ADRC staff members as coordinators of the ADRC UN-
SPIDER RSO. There are currently 20 regional support offices worldwide. 
 In its capacity as an RSO, ADRC participated in the 7th UN Platform for 
Space-based Information for Disaster Management and Emergency Response RSO 
Meeting, which was held in conjunction with the UN-SPIDER+10 Anniversary 
Conference. Held from 6 June, the meeting was attended by more than 20 
participants from RSOs around the world. During the meeting, the following topics 
were discussed: 
 1. Reports on activities of each RSO in 2015 
 2. Planning activities of each RSO in 2016 
 3. Discussion of the implementation of TAM recommendations  
 4. Regional breakout groups: work planning 2016-17 
 5. Feedback from breakout groups 
 6. Collaboration for the ongoing implementation of knowledge management  
 
 At this meeting, ADRC gave a presentation on its 2015 activities and 
accomplishments as well as its plans for 2016, and discussed many ideas with the 
secretariat and other RSOs. 
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●Participation in International Conferences 

Announcement 
 
Personnel Change 

●Announcement 

Personnel Change 

Senior Researcher Mr. Takeshi NAKAO retired from ADRC at the end of May. All 
of us at ADRC offer our best wishes for his continued success. 
Message from Mr. Takeshi NAKAO: 
In my two years at ADRC, I have learned a great deal about the classification and 
scale of disasters that occur across Asia, and have had many opportunities to 
interact with people from all around the globe through my work. I have enjoyed 
giving presentations at overseas conferences and I am sure that this experience will 
prove useful to me in my future work. I would like to express my sincerest 
appreciation to all of my professional counterparts, our partners on the Sentinel 
Asia project, ADRC visiting researchers, and the entire ADRC staff. It has been a 
pleasure working with all of you, and I look forward to crossing paths with you 
again in the future. 
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